
 Spring 2018 Annual General Meeting Wednesday 25 April 2018 

 

Decision Record 
 
1. The meeting was convened at 7 PM. 
 
2. A moment of silence was held for those members who had 

died since our Fall General Meeting: Earl Stimpson, Ian Lamb 
and Sharon Minter. 

 
3. There are just under 500 shareholders; 5% of that number 

(say 25) are required in those present and in proxies to consti-
tute a quorum.  There were 36 in attendance and at least 15 
proxies. 

 
4. A summary of the 2017 financial report was delivered by Ben 

McNeely.  The complete report is available on the club’s web-
site.  The links are: Members/Member Information/Board of Di-
rectors Meeting Minutes, then scroll down to the 2017 financial 
statement. 

 
5. Unanimous approval was given to renew the contract for audit-

ing services with the accounting firm of Kelly, Huibers and 
McNeely of Carleton Place.  

 
6. The Treasurer, Brian Bond, delivered an overview of the 2017 

financial year.  His presentation is attached. 
 
7. After some discussion, Bylaw amendments were unanimously 

supported for: 
 

• using primarily electronic means to notify members of upcom-
ing meetings; 

• increasing the Board’s spending limits to 10% of the previous 
year’s annual total revenue (about $100,000); 

• allowing the Board to determine what financial institutions to 
use for its banking business; and Deleting Bylaw #4 which re-
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stricts the Board’s spending limit to 5% of the previous year’s 
gross revenue and is in contradiction to the revised Bylaw 
which increases this amount to 10%. 

 
8. Bylaw #2, paragraph 1.2, which specifies cash borrowing limits 

was also approved for deletion, with 5 shareholders opposing 
this motion and the balance supporting it. 

 
9. With regard to the issue of borrowing limits, the Board is sensi-

tive to the concern that multiple transactions of a value within 
the 10% spending constraint could theoretically be undertaken 
without the approval of the club’s shareholders.  The Board 
will take this issue under consideration, with a view to possibly 
introducing an appropriate Bylaw amendment at the fall 2018 
AGM. 

 
10. Under “new business” it was suggested that the Board intro-

duce measures designed to make the club a more welcoming 
place for new members.  Ideas such as telephoning all new 
members (currently done by the ladies’ executive) and holding 
a familiarization tour were tabled.  The Board agrees with the 
intent of these suggestions and will look at an implementation 
process in the near term. 

11. The meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM. 

 

 

John Foottit - Secretary/VP 

If any member has a question or a concern, please contact me at:  
john.foottit@gmail.com 
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